
 

STAFF REPORT  
City Commission Regular Meeting 

February 13, 2025 

To: Elected Officials 

From: Dale L. Martin, City Manager 

Date: February 7, 2025 

Item Name: 
Resolution 2025-14. A Resolution by the City Commission of the City of Flagler 
Beach, to award a contract to Moffatt & Nichol (M&N) for the fee of $ $349,500 to 
provide construction support services in the capacity of Engineer of Record (EOR) 
overseeing the construction of the Flagler Beach Pier; providing for conflict and an 
effective date. 

 
Background: Flagler Beach Pier is located at 215 South Ocean Shore Boulevard in Flagler Beach, Florida. The 
project consists of the demolition and reconstruction of the historic Flagler Beach Pier that was initially built in 
1928. The pier has suffered significant damage due to several storms and hurricanes and was deemed 
inoperable in 2022. 

The City has contracted with Moffatt & Nichol for design and permitting services for the demolition and 
reconstruction. The scope of this project is complicated and stringent reporting requirements will have to mbe 
met to ensure Federal and State funding is not jeopardized. The additional construction support services are part 
of the federal requirements to provide adequate on-site construction observation. 

Fiscal Impact: The funds to support the additional construction support services will be drawn from the City’s 
General Fund Unrestricted Reserve and then be reimbursed (87.5%) by Federal and State agencies. 

Staff Recommendation: Staff recommends approval of Resolution 2025-14.  
 
 
Attachment:   
 Resolution 2025-14 


